
NOTICE OF COMPLETION 
Draft Environmental Study Report 

TIP-1 Transmission Line Project 
Transmission Infrastructure Partnerships 1 Limited, a company jointly owned by 
Taykwa Tagamou Nation and Transmission Infrastructure Partnerships Limited (TIP) 
has completed a Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) for the construction of a 
230kV transmission line connecting the Porcupine Substation in Timmins, ON, and a 
switching station located 42 km north of Timmins. 

The project is subject to the “Class Environmental Assessment for Transmission 
Facilities” (Hydro One, 2024), under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. (EAA) 

Subject to the outcome of the Class EA the project could begin construction in summer 
of 2025. 

TIP-1 will make best efforts to resolve 
any issues raised during the review 
period. A higher-level assessment may 
be requested, through a Part II Order 
request to the Ministry of the 
Environment, Conservation and Parks 
(MECP).  The MECP will only consider 
the order request on the grounds of 
constitutionally protected Aboriginal and 
treaty rights. MECP will not consider 
other grounds for requests. 

This request must be received in writing 
by 4:30 p.m. on November 24, 2024 to 
the addresses shown below. 

If no concerns remain and no Part II 
Order Requests are received, TIP-1 will 
submit the finalized ESR to the Ministry 
of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks, following which the project will be 
considered acceptable and may proceed 
as outlined in the ESR. 

Minister 
Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 77 Wellesley 
Street West, 11th Floor, Ferguson Block 
Toronto, ON, M4V 1P5 
E: Minister.mecp@ontario.ca 

Director 
Environmental Assessment and 
Permissions Branch Ministry of 
Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON, M7A 1P5 
E: enviropermissions@ontario.ca 

Please note that a duplicate copy of a 
Part II Order request must also be sent 
to TIP-1 at the address noted. 
For more information, please visit 
https://www.ontario.ca/page/class-
environmental-assessments-section-16-
order 

Public review information 

The draft Environmental Study Report will be available to the public for review and comment for a 30-day 

period from October 25, 2024 to November 24,2024.  

The document can be viewed on the project website www.tip.limited or at the following locations: 

Timmins public library 
320 Second Avenue 

Timmins, ON  P4N 8A4 

Cochrane public library 
178 4th Avenue 

Cochrane, ON  P0L 1C0 

Written comments and questions on the ESR must be received by TIP-1 not later than 4:30 p.m. on 
November 24, 2024. Please address your correspondence to: 

TIP-1 c/o Mike Gaul 

3826 Ave De Marlowe 

Montreal QC H4A3M1 

E: m.gaul@virespartners.com, cc. chuslig@gridreliabilityllc.com 

T: 416.572.2144 

http://www.tip.limited/

